
NORTHWEST FLORIDA MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION
MEMBERSHIP MEETING

1/3/2019
LUNCH MEETING

The meeting was called to order by President Scott Berry at the Fort Walton Yacht Club at 1200. Tom
Azar gave the invocation. Scott Berry then led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by the
group singing “God Bless America”. Scott announced that he had discussed the food issues with the
FWYC and assured the members that they were fixed. He also asked that anyone who did not get a
meal last month to contact him or Nick Marotta for resolution. Along that vein, Scott also reminded
the members that it is very important that they make meal reservations by the cutoff date so that an
accurate number can be given to the Fort Walton Yacht Club. He also reminded the membership that
dues for 2019 are payable and urged everyone not to let their membership lapse. Scott thanked the
members who completed the membership survey and assured them that the board would be looking at
the results and present them in the near future. Scott presented Dick Prater with a certificate of
appreciation for his work with the NWFMOA over the past several years.

General Leroy Manor then conducted the installation ceremony for the 2019 Officers and Board. The
new Officer and Board consists of:

Officers
 President – Nick Marotta
 1st Vice President – Don Panzenhagen
 2nd Vice President – vacant
 Treasurer – George Colton
 Secretary – Fred Westfall

Board of Directors
 Bob Allen
 Dan Brown
 Jean Dutton
 Dave Parisot
 Dick Solt
 Ken Zepp

Following the ceremony, Nick Marotta presented Scott Berry with a certificate of appreciation for his
work as President of the NWFMOA and his other work for our organization throughout the years.
Scott thanked the members and board for their support then presented his wife, Jan, with a bouquet of
roses and thanked her for her support throughout his years with the NWFMOA. Nick Marotta then
concluded the meeting by introducing new members and guests.

OTHER TOPICS
Fred Westfall, standing in for Dave Parisot, conducted the 50/50 Scholarship Fund raffle. The winning
ticket picked by General Manor was Ed Drury who received $80 with an equal amount going to the
Scholarship Fund.

Attendance for the lunch was 63. The meeting was adjourned at 1255.

//signed//

FRED WESTFALL, Lt Col, USAF (Ret)
Secretary
NWFMOA Chapter FL 19

Distribution: Email to board members and non-board members in attendance


